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SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  AUGUST 22ND

 A celebration of Harriet Sweeney’s 
life will be held on Saturday, Septem-
ber 16th, 1:00PM at the Sunnyside 
Little Chapel of the Chimes, 11667 SE 
Stevens Road, Happy Valley, Oregon 
97086.  

The family suggests any donations 
to made to Girl Scouts of Oregon and 
Southwest Washington. This organiza-
tion was very dear to Harriet.

Celebration of life set for
September 16 for founding 
member Harriet Sweeney Bring your old car, bring your 

friends, and come a little early to the 
CPPC club meeting on August 22!

It’s our annual hot-dog feed, and a 
celebration of another successful Hot 
Dog-Ust Day cruise-in and car show.
The dinner line will open at 6:30PM. 

Bingo with prizes and the last prize 
being FREE membership for a yearß!

Please bring either a salad or dessert 
to share.

Dinner line opens at 6:30 
for CPPC’s annual hot-dog 
feed on August 22

Hot Dog-Ust Day: not so warm, much more fun, far more successful

Terry Byrnes (L) and Rodney Vistica (R) show off the banner listing the sponsors of the 
2017 Hot Dog-Ust Day Cruise-In & Car Show. The event was profitable for the club, and 
we were able to pass $6000 directly to the CPPC Scholarship Fund for Auto Technology 

students at Clackamas Community College.

By Robin Will
We had a good thing going, and 

we made it better, judging by the out-
come of CPPC’s 2017 Hot Dog-Ust Day 
Cruise-In & Car Show.

We hosted about 90 cars (some left 
early, and we lost count), made a profit 
for CPPC, and passed $6000 directly to 
out scholarship fund for Auto Tech stu-
dents at Clackamas Community College.

Community support was outstand-
ing. When we counted up raffle dona-
tions, we realized we’d need to draw a 
ticket every two minutes to get every-
thing given away before the awards 
ceremony. We limited the number of 
trophies for the same reason: at one 
sponsor per trophy, we wouldn’t have 
enough time to award them all, so many 
trophies bore two sponsors’ names.

We were concerned about weather. 
Last year’s event fell on the hottest day 
of the year. This year we were prepared 
with extra shade and a more hospitable 
layout in general. The weather was fine, 
but the shade was appreciated and the 
field looked nicer than last year.

A couple of sponsors paid extra for 
the privilege of doing their own judg-

ing/awarding. Otherwise, club mem-
bers and participants did the judging. 

Participants judged David Sance-
wich’s red ’68 Dodge Charger the Best 
of Show. They chose Bob’s Westphals ’48 
Plymouth Coupe as the Best Club Car.

Studebaker Drivers Club Northwest 

won the Club Participation Award.
Guests praised the event’s solid orga-

nization, and special mention was given 
to the Clackamas Community College 
cross-country team, who added a spe-
cial flair to the job of parking cars.
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CPPC Officers 2016
President, Randy Ealy 503-864-8111
Vice-President, Bill Call 503-784-7589
Vice-President, Gary Rusher 503-939-9320
Secretary, Jim Wheat 661-361-9378
Treasurer, Dolores Call 503-723-5118
Board Chair, Bob Westphal 360-334-6037
At-large, Joanne Dixon 360-607-7268
Standing Committees
Membership, Mike Bade 503-702-2480
 Bill Call  503-784-7589
Newsletter, Website
  Robin Will  503-285-3437
 robin@robinwill.com           
Mayflower Events
 Lorraine Griffey  503-666-2222
 Mindy Benfield          ben1323@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
 Phil Lapin   503-816-5644
Member Care 
 Joanne Dixon  360-608-6171
Club Activities
 Jerry Dixon  360-607-7628
Meeting Greeter
 Pam Wheat  661-361-9378
Speaker Arrangements
 Mike Bade  503-702-2480
 Bill Call  503-784-7589
Portland Swap Meet
 Gary Rusher  503-939-9320
Hot Dog-ust Car Show
 Randy & Pam Ealy      503-864-8111

Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues 

are $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
 plymouthbulletin.com/members.htm
Mailing Address:
 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015

Meeting highlights from July
From minutes taken

by JIm Wheat
Members of Cascade Pacific Plym-

outh Club, Inc. met on July 25, 2017 
at 7:00 p.m. at the Clackamas Com-
munity Club at 15711 SE 90th Avenue 
Clackamas, Oregon.  Randy Ealy, presi-
dent, presided.   Thirty-five members 
and friends attended the meeting.  Jim 
Wheat recorded the minutes.

Club Member Bill Call led the group 
in the flag presentation.

Randy thanked Dave and Linda Sur-
mon for providing the refreshments.

New membership rosters were 
available at the meeting along with 
Hot-Dog-ust show shirts.  

Randy reminded every one of the 
items in the CPPC Store, which in-
cludes Jackets, shirts calendars and the 
vendor list.

Upon motion, made and seconded, 
it was unanimously resolved that the 
minutes of the Membership Meeting 
on June 27, 2017, were approved.

Treasurer’s report:  Dolores Call re-
ported on the balance in the Club trea-
sury and that the Club is in good finan-
cial standing, ask any Board member 
for details. 

A decision was made to hold off on 
the CCPC donation for scholarship 
fund until the car show.

A sign up sheet was distributed for 
volunteers to help set up and work the 
upcoming car show on August 12.  Set 
up will begin Friday, August 11 at 10:00.  
The Clackamas College track team will 
be available for the heavy work.  

Guest speaker for the night was 
Club member Steve Frisbie of Steve’s 
Auto Restoration. Steve presented a 
very informative slide show on how 
he and his crew built the Renaissance 
Roadster that won the Ridler award at 
the 2017 Detroit Autorama. 

Old Business: Nominating Commit-
tee (story, this page).  

Randy reported that Senate Bill 517, 
which would have allowed an increase 
in the amount of ethanol that could be 
added to gasoline has died in commit-
tee.

Mindy reported that there will not 
be a Mayflower Activity for August 

due to the Hot-Dog-ust- Cruise in.
Jerry Dixon reviewed the upcoming 

car shows and cruise-in activities.  A 
list of upcoming shows is included in 
the newsletter.  Jerry has compiled an 
extensive list of all shows, swap meets, 
etc., in the area, contact Jerry for a copy.  

The next General Membership meet-
ing will be Hot-Dog-Ust night, a sign 
up sheet was passed around for mem-
bers to list side dishes they will bring.  
Jerry Klinger will bring the bar-b-q.  
Jim Wheat and Don Ryan won awards 
for their cars at the MoPAR Nationals 
at Woodburn last Sunday.

Member Care:  Joanne Dixon report-
ed that Patty Brost is currently receiv-
ing hospice care and appreciates all the 
cards she has received.  Mel Nilsen will 

As of the August 8th Board meeting, 
the job of CPPC’s nominating commit-
tee is complete, naming candidates for 
the two-year elected positions which 
will open in 2018.

Further nominations may be made 
from the floor at the November, 2017, 
membership meeting.

Mike Bade has agreed to run for the 
position of club president.

Rodney Vistica agrees to appear on 
the ballot for the position of vice-pres-
ident. 

Jim Wheat agrees to stay on as sec-
retary.

Dolores Call volunteers to remain as 
treasurer.

Joanne Dixon agrees to serve as 
member-at-large.

Members are encouraged to step up 
for these volunteer positions: Activities 
Coordinator, Swap Meet Chair, and 
Hot Dog-Ust Day Car Show Chair.

Nomination Committee 
announces slate for 2018
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Here’s the list of activities CPPC’s Board of Directors has planned for 2017. To refresh 
your memory, look at our Website PICTURES page, and review the fun we had in 2016.
August
•	 August	 22,	 (Tuesday)	 –	 Hotdog	 Feed	&	Membership	Meeting	 -	 (Host:	

Bade’s)
• August 23, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: Phil Lap-

in)
September

• September 2, (Saturday) – Columbia Gorge Interpretive Center Show & 
Swap Meet, Stevenson, WA - (Host/joint: ?)

• September 9, (Saturday) – Oregon High Desert Swap Meet, Redmond, OR  
www.coocc.net

• September 9, (Saturday) – Macleay Country Cruise-in, Macleay, OR - (Host: 
?)

•  September 16, (Saturday) – MOPAR Summit, Warren, OR - (Host: Columbia 
River Mopars)

• September	20,	(Wednesday)	–	Beaches	PIR	Cruise-In,	CPPC	is	Featured	
Club	-		(Host:	Dixons)

• September 27, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: Phil Lapin)
October

 • October 1, (Sunday) – Oregon Harvest Swap Meet, Clackamas Co. Fair-
grounds, Canby, OR

   • October 7, (Saturday) – Concours de Maryhill, Goldendale, WA www.gold-
endalemotorsports.org

• October 7-8, (Saturday-Sunday) – Monroe Auto Swap Meet, Evergreen State 
Fairgrounds, Monroe, WA   www.aarcbellingham.com

• October 21, (Saturday) – Fall Foliage Tour, TBA, - (Joint/Host: Studebaker 
Club)

• October 25, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: Phil Lap-
in)

November
• November 4-5, (Saturday-Sunday) – Bremerton Old Car Swap Meet, Kitsap 

Co. Fairgronds, Bremerton, WA   www.ovac.us
• November 18, (Saturday) – Albany Indoor Swap Meet, Linn Co. Expo Cen-

ter, Albany, OR   www.enduringa.com/swap-meet
• November	28,	(Tuesday)	–	CPPC	Thanksgiving	Potluck	&	Annual	Meeting	 
• November 29, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: Phil 

Lapin)

Come to CPPC’s hot-dog feed on August 22!

Hi everyone
Pam & I attended a great car show 

this weekend put 
on by the Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth 
Club at Clackamas 
Community Col-
lege! We had just 
under 90 cars and 

great weather. This year the visitors lot 
looked full all day long. Our amazing 
show allowed us to provide through 
the CPPC scholarship fund $6,000.00 
to the Clackamas Community College 
Automotive School. Not many other 
car shows in our area can make those 
claims.

Pam & I would like to give a shout 
out to our great car show committee 
who worked tirelessly throughout the 
year to put on this amazing show. Thank 
you Joanne and Jerry Dixon, Donna & 
Mike Bade, Jim & Pam Wheat, Phil Lap-
in & Jean Graham, Robin Will, Chuck & 
Stephanie Willis, Gary & Vera Rusher, 
and Dave & Mindy Benfield.  Our set 
up day was Friday prior to our show 
and our crack security team camped 
overnight to secure our event, Thank 
you Jim & Pam Wheat and Phil Lapin & 
Jean Graham for the use of your trailers.

A big Plymouth thank you goes to all 
the other members who helped us with 
set up on Friday and during the show on 
Saturday. Thanks Jeanette Dimick, Rod-
ney Vistica, Lloyd Schulz, Elaine Huber, 
Lorraine Griffey, Cari Catlow, Terry & 
Judie Byrnes, Steve Herman, Dennis & 
Jeanne Mowery, Roger Edwards, Bob 
Westphal, Philis VanCoelen and also to 
Phil Lapin’s grandson, Zane, who was 
visiting from Tennessee. Hope I did not 
leave anyone out and if I did know that 
we thank you for your hard work.

We handed out 36 trophies and if 
there had been a hard luck trophy I may 
have won. I left home in my 39 Plym-
outh convertible around 6 am and half 
way to the car show I lost my front left 
wheel to a God-awful bang. Luckily I 
was able to turn into the parking lot for 
Tualatin Auto Repair. They did not open 
till 9:00 am so I missed the start of our 
show. I’m waiting on the damage esti-
mate from them today.

The only thing we missed out on last 
Saturday was taking a club picture but 
we think we can rectify that.  Next Tues-
day, August 22nd, is our Hot Dog-Ust 
Club Potluck dinner.  Let’s all try to be 
there for a club picture.  If you bought a 
red car show t-shirt be sure to wear it to 
the meeting.  Everyone gets in the pic-
ture, but the more red shirts, the merrier.

Once again, hope to see you next 
week, on August 22nd, at the sum-
mer potluck meeting.  There are five 
Tuesdays in August and our meeting 

is always the 4th Tuesday so don’t get 
confused and show up a week late on 
August 29th.  If you do you will miss out 
on all the fun of our potluck dinner and 
bingo games.  Donna Bade is calling the 
Bingo this year and she has been on the 
hunt for some great prizes.  The grand 
prize will be a one-year free club mem-
bership!  Also don’t forget to bring your 
specialty food dish to share with every-
one – and be there for the club picture!  

Let the good times roll
Randy
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Cascade	Pacific	Plymouth	Club	Technical	Committee	2017
The	committee	meets	the	4th	Wednesday	of	each	month,	and	other	times	as	they	are	

needed,	gladly	making	house	calls	where	necessary.
Call Phil Lapin at 503 816-5644 if you need assistance.
Charles Willis  503-668-0129 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Randy Ealy 503-864-8111 prealy48@gmail.com, Dayton, OR
Bob Dimick  360-885-1113 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman  503-936-4624 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy   503-913-1205 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
Jeff Miller 503-452-3989 jjmiller2005@comcast.net,Portland, OR
Dennis Mowery  503-663-1204 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
David Pollock   250-743-4859 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC 
Philip Post  541-535-1860 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Gary Rusher  503-939-9320 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal  360-334-6037 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Jim Wheat 661-361-9378 jawheat@gmail.com, Lake Oswego, OR
Phil Lapin  503-816-5644   philzmap@gmail.com, Boring, OR
Tim Winchell  (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR

We will do all we can to help you with your car.  
NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

In late July, someone tried to break 
in to long-time CPPC member Harris 
Berg’s garage.

Harris has been around since the 
very early days of CPPC, and although 
a stroke has slowed him down, he 
maintains his membership and follows 
club activities in the newsletter.

The break-in was bad news, and al-
though nothing was taken, the garage 
door will never be the same. Harris 
phoned his old friend Bill Call for a re-
ferral to someone who could repair or 
replace the door.

Bill knew just what to do – he called 
on the CPPC Technical Committee! 
Chuck Willis and Phil Lapin responded 
along with Bill.

Garage doors aren’t their specialty, 
but the gentlemen were able to ascer-
tain and document the extent of the 
damage, and sure enough, they knew 

someone who knew someone who 
could make the repairs.

It’s a reminder that CPPC is about 
personal connections as much as it’s 
about cars, and an example of club 
members going out of their way to help 
one another.

Harris Berg (L), Bill Call (R)

Proving that the Plymouth Club isn’t only about cars

A	big	check	for	CPPC’s	Scholarship	Fund	at	Clackamas	Community	College
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The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to get 
out and visit interesting people and places 
in the Pacific Northwest. Everyone is free 

to join in. 

By Dave Benfield
For the sixth year in a row Lloyd 

Schulz and Dave Benfield hosted a 
day trip to the Woodburn Drag Strip 
MoPAR Nationals.  

We meet up at the Tualatin Fred 
Meyers and caravan down I-5 to 
Woodburn.  This year it was on the 23rd 
of July.  

This is a combination car show/cru-
zin, drag race, and, swap meet.  We’ve 
always had a good time and this year 
was no exception.  

CPPC members Don Ryan, Jim 
Wheat, Lloyd, and I each drove our 
club cars and a fifth couple caravanned 
with us from Tualatin.. They were re-
ferred by an A-Body Group contact.  
They were a young married couple, 
James and Shelia (sorry. I lost their last 
name), and he went by the nickname 
“Stingray”.  They were driving a very 
cool looking ‘67 Dodge A100 Van, to-
tally tricked out in wild 70’s paint.

Don and Jim both trophied 2nd in 
their classes, Street Rod Pre’50 and 
MoPAR Related, respectively.  Jim 

Mayflowers	will	visit	
Mt.	Angel	Oktoberfest	
on September 15

Once again the Mayflower’s are go-
ing to visit OKTOBERFEST in Mt. An-
gel. The date is Friday September 15th, 
2017. 

We will meet at 10:50AM in the St. 
Mary’s Church parking lot -575 E. Col-
lege St. Mt. Angel.

The website with driving directions 
and the daily schedule is:  Oktoberfest.
org

There will be a sign up sheet at the 
August general meeting and hot dog 
feed.

If you have questions or want to 
sign up, please email Mindy Benfield 
at Ben1323@aol.com or call her. Her 
phone number is in the roster.

wound up in that rather odd class be-
cause his Dodge didn’t fit in any other 
class.  Stingray also won with a 1st place 
in the Trucks Vans & SUVs class.

The weather was perfect again this 
year and the swap meet part gets better 
each year.  We always either make new 

Two	CPPC	members	place	at	Mopar	Nationals.	Will	CPPC	race	next	year?
friends, run into old friends and occa-
sionally family.  Lloyd’s nephew Jud 
and his family were there with Lloyd’s 
old ’69 Dart Convertible.

Lloyd and I will likely do this again 
next year.  Some of these years one of 
us has got to race!

Jim Wheat (L) and Don Ryan (R) each took second place in their classes at 
Mopar Nationals on July 23

The weather cooperated by not getting too hot, and 90 cars came out, as opposed to last 
year’s 65. Opposite page, far left: several big checks were written to CPPC’s Scholarship Fund 

at Clackamas Community College, totalling $6000. Opposite left top, Pam and Randy Ealy 
headed the Cruise-In Committee at CPPC; opposite left bottom, the Studebaker Driver’s Club 
Northwest won the club participation trophy. Above left: participants voted Bob Westphal’s 
‘48 Plymouth Coupe the Best Club Car, and right, David Sancewich’ ‘68 Dodge Charger was 

voted Best of Show. Below, left, unidentified CCC student helped park cars and load out; cen-
ter, Chuck Willis clowning at the hot-dog grill with Steve & Shannon Herman; right, Joanne 

and Jerry Dixon and Phil Lapin, caught while standing still for a moment.
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BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Joanne Dixon is CPPC’s Member Care contact. Please keep her updated 

about members who need cards, letters, e-mails or phone calls.
Contact Joanne at 360-608-6171 or jojoes@outlook.com. 
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NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

Glen Vaughn 7
Robert Westphal 9 
Chris Chytka 11 
Cynthia Freeman 12 
Jim Townsend 15 
Richard Cerruti 18
Steve Herman 18
Angela  Baker 24
D.J. Freeman 24
Thomas Rothschild 26
Joanne Dixon 29
Filamena Rothschild 29

September
BIRTHDAYS

REFRESHMENTS
August

Hot Dogust Night Potluck
September

Bob & Yvonne Westphal
October

Jerry & Joanne Dixon,
November

Thanksgiving Potluck
December

No Meeting

 Patty Brost is at home and continues to appreciate all cards and calls.
     Mel and Sue Nilsen are moving Saturday, August 12th. Sue says Mel is 

doing better and he has physical therapy, occupational therapy, and speech 
therapy twice weekly at home. Sue will advise me with the new address but 
the phone number is the same that appears in the member roster.  They are 
hoping to attend the August meeting.

     Nancy Conner had bladder surgery on July 27th and she says she is doing 
pretty good. Les is doing better and using a walker and/or a wheelchair. The 
Plymouth is now with their son and they plan to sell the Ford Retractable soon.  
They may contact Robin Will for help with a newsletter ad. Nancy asks to say 
hello and says they miss everyone. They will try to attend the August meeting.

     Retha Harden says to say a BIG hello to all. She misses everyone and is 
always happy to receive calls and emails from her CPPC friends.

From minutes taken
by Jim Wheat

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth Club met on August 
8, 2017 at 12:30 PM at Bill’s Place, 11611 
SE 106th. St., Clackamas, Oregon. 

Present were Board members Bob 
Westphal, Chairman of the Board, 
Randy Ealy, President, Gary Rusher, 
Vice President, Dolores Call Treasurer, 
Robin Will Editor, Phil Lapin, Techni-
cal Committee, Joanne Dixon, Member 
at Large, Jerry Dixon, Activities plus 
guests Chuck Willis, Mike Bade, Don-
na Bade, Rodney Vistica.  Jim Wheat 
recorded the minutes.

Minutes of the July 11, 2017, Board 
Meeting were approved as published 
in the newsletter.

Treasurer:  Dolores Call reported 
and presented a year to date statement.  
The club is in strong financial condi-
tion.  Ask any Board member for spe-
cifics regarding the budget.  

The license plate for the trailer has 
arrived, Gary Rusher will install it.  
Gary has the insurance papers and sug-
gested changing the mailing address to 
the Club P.O. Box so that future bills 
will go directly to the treasurer.  

Discussed Bingo prizes for the next 

general membership meeting.  A mo-
tion was made and approved to accept 
the three prizes that Donna Bade will 
provide plus a fourth prize of one free 
Club membership.

A motion was made and approved 
for an expenditure of $82.25 to pur-
chase new Bingo cards with a slide fea-
ture to eliminate buying future cards 
and pens.  

Mike Bade submitted his invoice for 
printing the tee shirts and goodie bags.  
A motion was made and approved to 
amend the bill to add $150 for labor 
cost. 

Activities: The wine tour was can-
celled due to hot weather. No one has 
signed up for the WPC National Meet 
in Tacoma, the Detroit Lake tour has 
not been fully scoped and will be re 
scheduled.  

Old Business:  The Board thanked 
Mike Bade for all the work he did in 
getting the revised membership roster 
out on short notice.  

Discussed signs for the Club trailer.  
The vinyl wrap method will be too ex-
pensive, Gary will do some more re-
search on vinyl stick on signs, possibly 
a 3’x3’ size for the sides and back of the 
trailer.  Randy has acquired the metal 

rails, posts and plywood for the shelv-
ing, need to set a date for installation.

New Business: Donna Bade will call 
bingo for the August meeting.  Septem-
ber 

Refreshments:  The August General 
Membership meeting will be Hot Dog-
ust Night (story, page 1).  

     Mayflowers:  No activity planned 
for August due to the Car Show on the 
12th.

Nominating Committee:  Story, page 
2.

Car show:  Friday August 11, 
10:00AM is the date/time for setting 
up tents, tables and laying out park-
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More Stuff 
for Sale

See more advertising on 
CascadePacificPlymouth.org

1977 MeToo construction/car hauler fifth wheel 
trailer.  Converted RV with new floors, insula-
tion, and paneling.  New Built-in work bench and 
cabinets.  One piece aluminum roof.  Located in 
Brush Prairie, WA.  $900  Contact: Jerry Dixon 
360 607-7628

ing areas.  Jim Wheat, Randy Ealy 
and Mike Bade will load the trailer on 
Wednesday.    Donna has vests and cau-
tion tape.  Reviewed the list of items 
and duties for the show, everything is 
ready to go.

Discussed the items for sale from 
Bob Dimick.  Jerry Dixon has listed all 
of the items on Craig’s list, eBay and 
the web site, no action yet, prices will 
be lowered. 

Guest speaker: The representative 
from Hagerty Insurance has not ben 
firmed up yet,  Randy is checking.

On July 25 the Board called a special 
meeting to discuss the possibility of 
combining the Hot-Dog-Ust car show 
with the Studebaker car show.   There is 
a possibility that the present location of 
our car show at Clackamas College will 
become a soccer field and it is not cer-
tain if we will be able to use that space 
or if another site will be provided by 
the college.  A motion was made and 
approved at that meeting to do further 
study on the pros and cons of combin-
ing the two events before presenting 
it to the general membership.  Randy 
will be checking with the college to see 
what options they may provide.

Volunteer of the year award:  The 
Board needs to start thinking about 
nominations.  Board members are not 
eligible.  Last year there were three 
awards.

Tech Committee:  Phil is continuing 
to list the left over swap meet items on 
eBay.  It was approved that 80 percent 
of the proceeds will go to the Club, the 
balance will pay for shipping, eBay, 
PayPal expenses and other miscella-
neous items.  

Mike is checking on a new source for 
Club Jackets.  There is a problem with 
getting the jacket blanks and  the em-
broidery.  Robin will take the jacket sale 
item off the newsletter until aa new 
source is found.

Member Care:  Joanne reported that 
Patty Brost’s condition is about the 
same.  Mel and Sue Nilsen will be mov-
ing to a new home and he will continue 
to receive physical therapy.

    The meeting was adjourned at 2:06 
PM.

Oregon
      Year      Qua. 
 1.   1927   one single
 2.   1929   one single
 3.   1931   one pair
 4.   1932   one single
 5.   1933   three singles
 9.   1933   two pairs
10.  1936   two singles
12.  1936   one pair
13.  1939   one single

14.  1941   four singles
18.  1941   one pair
19.  1942   one single
20.  1942   one pair
21.  1946   two singles
23.  1947   two singles
27.  1947   three pairs
28.  1948   two singles
31.  1948   three pairs
33.  1949   three pairs
36.  1950   one single

37.  1954   one single
38.  1958   one sinlge
California 
39.  1963   one single
Colorado
40.  1976   one single
Idaho
41.  1955   one pair
Minnesota
42.  19?    one pair

Missouri
43.  1939   one single
New Mexico 
44.  1937   one single
Pennsylvania
45.  19?     one single
46.  1936   one single
Texas
47.  1941   one single
Wisconsin
48.  1931   one single

CPPC has a variety of antique license plates, mostly from Oregon. 
They were donated to the club. 5List will be updated as items are sold.  
Phone Jerry Dixon at 360.607.7628 for specifics.

be moving into an assisted living fa-
cility.   

New Business:  The car show com-
mittee met at the Clackamas Commu-
nity College site to review the layout 
and complete planning for the car 
show.  

Technical Committee:  Phil Lapin 
gave an update on the Technical Com-
mittee, EBay sales have netted around 
$300.  Work has been going on to move 
Mel & Sue Nilsen’s car to their son’s 
house, fixing an oil leak on Lee Pow-
ell’s car.

Newsletter/Website:  Robin Will 
thanked several members who contrib-
uted to CPPC’s June Newsletter and 
noted that the hits on the website con-
tinue to increase. There were approxi-
mately  1144 hits to the website for July 
vs 893 compared to July 2016.  Club 
pictures, activities and the Technical 
Committee are still drawing strong in-
terest.    

Door prizes were won by Judy By-
rnes, Stephanie Willis Chuck Willis, 
Cari Catlow and Jerry Dixon. 

The 50/50 drawing was won by 
Lloyd Schulz.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 
p.m.

Period	license	plates	for	sale	–	condition	and	prices	vary

For sale 1935 Plymouth PJ Delux project, clean 
Washington title and lots of other parts not shown. 
Have all fenders in nice condition. Car is in Omak 
Wa. $1935 OBO trades gladly considered. Please 
call Hal for details 509 740 1750

1941 Plymouth Coupe for sale.  Disassembled 
complete coupe.  Fresh motor, clutch, and trans-
mission.  Rusty floors.  Parts are boxed. Located 
in Brush Prairie, WA.  Best offer.  Contact: Jerry 
Dixon 360 607-7628
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P.O. Box 2988
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®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising here and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org:
Advertising is free to individuals with Plymouth cars, parts, etc., on space-available basis. Photos welcome; we edit to fit.
Vendors:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. 
Advertisements should be Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

August,	2017
 8 (Tuesday) ................................... Board Meeting
12 (Saturday) ............Hot Dog-Ust Day Car Show

 & Cruise-In
22 (Tuesday) ....................... Membership Meeting

September,	2017
12 (Tuesday) ................................... Board Meeting
26 (Tuesday) ....................... Membership Meeting

October,	2017
10 (Tuesday) ................................... Board Meeting
24 (Tuesday) ....................... Membership Meeting 

November,	2017
14 (Tuesday) ................................... Board Meeting
28 (Tuesday) ....................... Membership Meeting 

December,	2017
No meetings in December! 

16 inch wheels wanted for my 1938 Plymouth.  
Jerry Becker (360 573 1887)

1990 Sher car hauler, professional custom built, 
10,000 lb capacity.  Steel checker plate deck, 
winch, and slide out ramps,  $1900.  Contact: 
Jerry Dixon, 360 607-7628

FOR SALE, 1969 Plymouth Barracuda Coupe 
(not fastback). Ran good when parked in 1998 
although 2nd gear is bad in AT. Column shift, fac-
tory bucket seats, 318 V8, adult owned. Some 
rust. $4000. Sam, 503-463-9066. Keizer, OR

1948 Plymouth Convertible, I also have all the 
parts and accessories including extra parts and 
repair and parts manuals. I’m asking $15000 obo. 
Doug Hogue, (760)715-8631. More pics on  
CascadePacificPlymouth.org

1949 Plymouth dash, totally complete, good shape 
asking $200 or best offer.   Vancouver, WA. 310 
666 9908 Cell. More pics at CascadePacific-
Plymouth.org

CPPC Club jacket, denim letterman style, XL, 
virtually new, $100. Rick Guillan, 360-904-8309


